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PERRY COUNTY BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 21, 2018 

The Perry County Board of Commissioners met at 8:00 a.m. as was duly advertised.  All 

three commissioners were in attendance: President Randy Kleaving, Larry R. James and Bill 

Amos.  Also in attendance was Sheriff Alan Malone.   A representative of the Perry County News 

was also present. 

The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

PAYROLL 

Payroll for the County employees was distributed on September 17, 2018 in the amount 

of $140,019.75.  Bill approved the payroll, seconded by Larry.  Motion carried 3-0. 

CITY OF CANNELTON PROPERTY 

Cannelton City Mayor Mary Snyder came before the Commissioners to request a piece of 

property that was not sold at Tax Sale to be given to the City of Cannelton.  This property was 

known as “The Pumper”.   It is in the name of Lois Hardesty Trustee #62-18-09-011-459.007-

008, Lot 236 in Block 11.  Mary commented that three of the four properties that the County gave 

to the city earlier this year have been redeemed.  The city would like to take ownership of these 

properties.  Larry made the motion to give the property “The Pumper” to the City of Cannelton, 

seconded by Bill.  Motion carried 3-0. 

BOARD APPOINTMENT – HOSPITAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

The Commissioners had before them an appointment for the Hospital Board of Trustees 

currently help by Rita Mahoney.  This was tabled this at their September 4
th
 meeting.  Bill said he 

wanted to talk to the Hospital but he didn’t get to.  Larry made the motion to reappoint Rita 

Mahoney for another four year term to the Hospital Board of Trustees, seconded by Bill.  Motion 

carried 3-0. 

UPDATE ON SECTION CORNERS – GIS MAPPING 

David Lynch, County Surveyor, gave a presentation to the Commissioners and the public 

showing progress he’s making in updating the mapping of section corners in Perry County.  

Corner stones are a unique point number for all of Perry County.  David said the initial point in 

Indiana to measure from is in Paoli, Indiana which was established in September 1805.  Perry 

County was surveyed 1804 to 1806.  This was building a foundation for the future.  David said 

that all stones are marked with numbers on the south side of the stone.  He said that in the future 

he would like to do land corner record, which would tie our corners in the County.  The 

Commissioners thanked  David for all his hard work and how this will benefit future surveyors. 

It was announced that the next regular meeting of the Commissioners will be on Monday, 

October 1, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. 

The meeting ended in open session at 8:55 a.m. 

Minutes approved this 5
th
 day of November, 2018. 

_______________________ _______________________ _________________ 

Randy Kleaving, President    Larry R. James                Bill Amos 

Minutes prepared by: 

Pamela L Goffinet, Perry County Auditor 




